
Spring Newsletter 2022 

Welcome to the first Morris Vehicles Association Newsletter of 2022. It is pleasing to be able to 

report in a more positive vein now that Covid restrictions have eased and there seems a realistic 

prospect of scheduled club events being able to take place. Please note the information  included 

on the Morris Vehicles Association Rally which is planned for the weekend of the 24th-26th June at 

Kelmarsh Hall, Northamptonshire. While many clubs have  separate arrangements for their own 

National Rallies on different dates, it is hoped that MVA clubs will  have a presence at the event 

and encourage their members to attend. The rally is being hosted by the Morris Minor Owners 

Club. The Landcrab Owners’ Club International will be holding its National Rally at the event. 

With the upcoming Restoration Show scheduled for the 18th-20th March it seems an opportune 

time to update member clubs on some pressing items. Not all Morris Vehicle Association clubs 

attend the March show but hopefully it will be possible for individual club representatives to meet 

up during the three days of the show. 

There have been a number of developments affecting the administration of clubs in general which 

are giving cause for concern and some of these are highlighted below. Rising costs both in terms of 

the price of paper and planned increases in postage are forcing some clubs to review budgets and  

revenue streams. Another issue highlighted by the Morris Register in their recent magazine relates 

to new regulations affecting the distribution of Club publications to European destinations. It 

would be interesting to have an exchange of views about the impact this is having in different EU 

countries and what if any changes clubs have implemented where magazines are still posted to 

European members. 

Congratulations to John Weir who has been elected chair of the 6/80 MO Oxford and 

Cowley Club. 

Club Magazines Sent to Members in EU Countries 

One of the benefits of the MVA is to be able to exchange information between clubs.  I am grateful 

to the Morris register for the following information clarifying the situation regarding sending club 

magazines to EU countries: 

The EU has mandated that effective January 1st 2022 an Import One Stop Shop import scheme 

(IOSS) must be implemented for all goods imported to the EU.  This means that full customs 

declarations are required for all shipments, including magazines, from the UK to any EU country.  

A consequence of this is that the club would have to account for foreign VAT on magazines and 

prepare a monthly VAT return for each EU country. 

Our printer has advised us that from February onwards the new rules must be followed. The 

printer advised that if we do nothing then there is a risk that: 

1. Members may have to pay local VAT and import duty on the magazine. 

2. Magazine delivery may be delayed whilst local customs carry out their checks 

3. Magazines may be returned to the UK undelivered due to lacking customs documentation or 

non-acceptance of charges by the recipient. 



 

 

The Last Morris Minor Saloon 

The last Morris Minor saloon to leave the production 

line in November 1970 will feature prominently at 

the Practical Classics Restoration Show on the week-

end of 18-20 March 2022. The car, which was re-

turned to Cowley in 2020 in time for its 50th Anniver-

sary following an extensive restoration and dis-

played as part of the Historic Vehicle Collection at 

BMW Mini, will be on the Morris Minor Owners 

Club stand.  (Hall 5 Stand 830).Effectively this will 

be the first time that the restored car will be seen in 

public due to the fact that during successive lock-

downs no visitors were permitted to view the vehi-

cles on display at the Mini plant. Complete with a 

recent MOT the car will be driven to the show and 

promises to be one of the star exhibits at the event. 

MVA Rally 
 
The 2022 MVA Rally will be held at Kelmarsh Hall, Northamptonshire on 24th – 26th June in con-
junction with the MMOC National Rally. 
 
The event will also host the Landcrab Owners Club International Rally. 
 
The cost for MVA clubs is £13.00 per car for the weekend. Please see page 3 for full details. 
 
Entries can be made via an MVA application form for cheque payments or over the telephone using 
a credit or debit card.  Forms will be issued to MVA clubs or will be available by calling the MMOC 
office. For forms and telephone bookings please call 01332 291675. 
 

Forward Planning 
 

2023 
75 years of the Morris Minor Oxford and Six 

110 years of Morris 
10th Anniversary of the MVA 

 
The MMOC are in the process of planning 
ahead to mark the two significant Morris related 
anniversaries.  A suitable venue is being sought 
and it is hoped to sage a similar event to that 
held in 2013 at Cornbury when a large number 
of clubs came together to mark the centenary of 
Morris Motors being established. This event is 
important in that it provided the basis for the 
formation of the Morris Vehicles Association.   
 
Once the venue and dates are confirmed notifi-
cation will be sent to all the MVA clubs. 
 




